
A girl (Jen) is walking along a road at night. She sees a
public bathroom. She enters the bathroom.

INT. Public Bathroom.

Inside the bathroom there is an attendant dressed very
smartly in a little jacket. Despite the rest of the bathroom
being very dark and dank, the corner that the attendant
stands in is tidy and well lit.

Jen is washing her face in the sink, she looks up at her
face. She sees in the reflection behind her there is a woman
in a delicate white dress holding a large egg staring toward
her. Curious, Jen turns around but finds nothing behind her.
Jen is confused but not scared.

Jen turns to leave but the attendant stops her. Jen is taken
aback, not expecting a fancy attendant to be in a bathroom
like this and not entirely sure how to behave. The attendant
cleans her hands for her, perhaps gives her some perfume or
other such fancy things they give you at expensive bathrooms
that have attendants.

JEN
Thanks

The attendant stares at Jen expectantly, smiling. Jen gets
some cash out to pay the clerk. The clerk puts the money away
and then puts their hand out to offer Jen an egg.

JEN
Huh, what?

The attendant places the egg directly into jens hand and
closes her fingers and smiles.

JEN
Uh, thanks…

EXT. Streets Night.

Jen Is walking along streets at night. It is noisy, windy and
cold. Jens posture is hunched over and compact in an attempt
to keep warm.  Eventually they come up to a tunnel/bridge.

Jen retrieves a cigarette from the new pack as she walks
toward the tunnel and lights it up as she steps inside. When



she is a little way into the tunnel she stops and all the
outside noise stops.

Jen takes a drag from the cigarette and notices that
everything around her is quiet and still. The smoke from the
cigarette floats straight upward.

Jen looks ahead and sees an old pram, as she walks towards it
she looks inside and sees a baby. But it’s not an ordinary
baby, it’s a strange alien monster eraserhead baby. The baby
has an egg shaped indent in its chest.

Instinctively without thinking, Jen places the egg in the
baby's chest.  When she does this, she is transported to a
strange otherworldly room.

INT. Dream Space.

This room is empty, perhaps the walls are pitch black or it
is surrounded by space. At one end across from where Jen is
standing is a window or perhaps it is a mirror; but not a
mirror that reflects, one that shows the true world on the
other side.

Curious, Jen walks over to it and peers through. On the other
side of the window/mirror she sees the public bathroom. She
stares for a minute, confused.

Suddenly Jen hears a woman giggling behind her. She turns
around and sees the woman from the reflection, she is no
longer holding the giant egg. The woman smiles politely and
performs a small curtsy.

Jen turns back around to face the mirror and finds herself
back in the bathroom staring at herself in the mirror.

INT. Bathroom.

Jen stands alone in the bathroom, the attendant is no longer
there. Jen stares at herself in the mirror, then at the space
behind her where the woman stood then at the corner where the
attendant stood. She turns and leaves the bathroom.

EXT. Streets

It is now much quieter outside than before but still night.
But there is still discernible background noise of cars and



sirens and such. Jen walks until she reaches the tunnel from
before.

Jen stares into the blackness of the tunnel, the blackness of
the tunnel stares back.

She decides to go around.

EXT. Trainstation

Jen arrives at a small train station. It is empty. She takes
a seat and waits for the train to arrive. Jen hears the train
arriving from a little way away but as the train gets closer
the sound stops and there is no wind as the train speeds into
the station.

Jen is confused and then has a strange sense of realization,
she looks to her left and sees the attendant sitting next to
her. The attendant reaches out their hands as if asking for
something.

Instinctively, Jen reaches into her pocket and pulls out the
egg. She places it into the attendants outstretched hands. As
soon as she does so, she finds herself back in the dream
space.

INT. Dream Space

Jen is now sitting in an armchair in the dream space but the
space is otherwise unchanged. Jen hears the woman in white
giggle and then the woman is standing across from her.

This time she is holding the egg again. Jen, as if possessed,
stands up and walks toward the woman, but before she reaches
her, she disappears and her clothes fall to the floor.

The woman in white giggles. The egg in her hands begins to
crack open and the baby creature appears from inside.


